
Bulletin of the ROTARY CLUB OF HAMILTON Inc.
ABN 81 639 749 815 [Reg No A0017794S] : District 9780

Report on Meeting No 3701 – held Monday 29th July 2013

President Les opened the meeting to a smallish
membership - some away, some unwell, with Willis and
Charles attending the Rotaract meeting.
International Toast: Noel proposed toast to RC Auckland.
Chartered in 1921, the club has pioneered and supported a
wide range of medical, charitable, youth And educational
projects over the last 80 years. The members meet mid-day
each Monday for lunch.
Noel also spoke about St Kentigern, an independent co-
educational Presbyterian College, founded in 1953, years 7-
13, 16kms from centre of Auckland, offers a wide range of
educational and sporting opportunities. Co-incidentally, a
team from this College were working on the Rotahomes
project at the same time as our Fiji Flyers.
Makeups - Michael and Faye Davies attended the Rotary
Club of Port Augusta Changeover where brother Colin was
inducted President for 2013-14. Michael presented President
Les with their Club banner and tabled the Changeover
program and a very innovative report in the form of a yearly
calendar.
Leo Cummins attended NYFS selections in Ararat on
Sunday undertaking a part of interviews of 45 students. A
comment was the high standard of submissions. From this 21
students were selected including Kirsty Millard representing

Hamilton with James Lloyd as reserve. NYFS is a joint
project between Hamilton and Hamilton North Rotary Clubs.
Birthdays - Jo Howell, Kevin Safe
Inductions - Peter Dyson, Lorraine Wilson
Almoner - Menno is on the mend and back at Eventide,
visitors appreciated. Jim is holding his own with some days
better than others at The Birches.
DG visit - President Les reminded us of DG Ken McInerney
Monday 26th August. DG Ken has his prepared speech
available for viewing on youtube - a great innovation saving
time and allowing for greater interaction at the Club meeting.
Hamilton SDS update - President Les has further spoken
with Principal Cameron, planning removal of existing
playground equipment during August and installing new
equipment in September. It was asked if Hamilton Rotary
may consider funding for netball/basket ball ring and
backboard.
Invitation to Wool Monarch 2013-15 presentation -
Damien Meagher offered to attend representing Hamilton
Rotary.
Secretary Bob advised that existing Honorary members had
been renewed with the inclusion of Jim Gumley. Faye
expressed her thanks with this kind gesture.
Treasurer Glenn reminded members Subs were now due,
please pay promptly. A final report was submitted for District

R.I. PRESIDENT: Ron D. Burton
DISTRICT GOVERNOR: Ken McInerney ASSISTANT GOVERNOR: Ray Herbert
PRESIDENT: Les Seiffert Tel: 03 5571 2595 (b/h) mobile: 0417 593 515

email : principal@gsc.vic.edu.au
SECRETARY: Bob Penny Tel: 03 5571 1823

email: parrypenny@internode.on.net
website: www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?cid=1942

NO MEETING ON MONDAY 5th AUGUST - SHEEPVENTION

Meeting No 3702 – Monday 12th August 2013
Chairman Peter Schroder
Program Fiji
Badges Mike Davies
Cashier Noel Howard
Bar John Addinsall
Bulletin Roz Lawson
Fines Murray Menzel
Setup Willis Duncan
My Rotary Journey Leo Cummins

Meeting No 3703 – Monday 19th August 2013
Chairman Lorraine Wilson
Guest Speaker TBA
Badges Bob Penny
Cashier Glenn Howell
Bar Mike Davies
Bulletin Tony Wark
Fines Damien Meagher
Setup Leo Cummins
My Rotary Journey Rose Howard

WORDS THAT DON’T EXIST – BUT SHOULD:
Narcolapse (n): The brilliant idea that comes to
you in the middle of the night, but by the
morning appears to be the dumbest idea ever.
Narcoplectic (adj): Descriptive of the ill will felt
by a sleepless person towards his or her happily
snoring partner.
Navel-grazer (n): A young woman who eats as
little as possible in the hope that she may show
off her midriff by next summer.
Newslip (n): On delivered newspapers, the
edge of the plastic wrapper that must be located
before the paper can be unravelled and read, by
which time the news is old.
Nicatosis (n): The bad breath of cigarette
smokers.
Nigglomaniac (n): The person who watches or
nags you while you are attempting to do
something, such as change a light globe or
reverse park the car – with the result that
everything goes wrong.
Nissanthropic (n): Descriptive of someone who
hates people who drive Nissan Patrols.



Simplified grant (Mulleraterong Swing). Extra passes were
purchased for Sheepvention volunteers. Home hosting for
Sheepvention requested names of guests are forward to
Glenn asap to enable a tax invoice be raised for guest. Home
hosting is well supported this year.
Exchange Student Outbound - Anna Mitchell attended a
briefing day in Horsham 13 July, next briefing is in Swan Hill
mid November. Anna leaves for Denmark January 18th 2014.
All seems to going very well with her planning for this great
adventure.
Sheepvention - Susan requested more assistance as the
roster is a bit light on. Friday 2 Aug, set up on site John in
charge. Sunday 4 Aug cutting up brigade at “Penny’s”
10.0am start. Also Sunday Cooking basic BBQ for a few
hours as Dog arena busy - see John if you can help out.
Mike, Noel, Peter to date.
Fines well managed by Richard Beks who extracted a
reasonable amount of coin from members with his tales both
true and maybe fabricated. No one was safe - farmers,
retirees, Fiji travellers.
My Rotary Journey - Roz Lawson told us her journey
began when then President Bill Blaby asked her to type and
mail our Bulletin, a few months later he invited her to a
Rotary meeting. Roz was inducted on 24/6/96 and received
PHF recognition in 2002. She was Secretary for 6 years,
chaired District Preserve Planet Earth Heritage Committee
for 3 years, enjoys helping on catering trailer, and attending
District Assemblies and Conferences, highlight was RI
Conference in Brisbane in 2003.

Ken Brand reminded members the 2014 Rotary International
Convention, Sydney June 1-4. Venue Sydney Olympic Park
(Homebush). Start saving for a wonderful event and join
20,000 Rotarians in one place at one time - a magical
experience.
Rosters - Rose mentioned for members to check the bulletin
for gazetted tasks. Seems we are a bit tardy at times.
Program - Our guest speaker Gary Neild was a late apology
this evening and arranging a new date, possibly 19 August.
President Les’s closing quote “Doctors: men who prescribe
medicines of which they know little, to cure diseases of which
they know less, in human beings of whom they know nothing”
VOLTAIRE

Les’s rantings

Last night at our meeting we had the final
preparations for Sheepvention. Susan reported we
need more helpers to fill our roster. If you can offer
any further help it would be appreciated. Also ask
any friends or relations if they can also assist us.
This is one of our major fund raisers for the year.
Thank you Roz for sharing your Rotary journey. It
is interesting to see how people have been involved
in Rotary and how they came to join.
No meeting next week . Next meeting we will be
hearing about the Fiji experience.- with plenty of
photos .

BOARD AND COMMITTEE STRUCTURE 2013-14

President : Les Seiffert
Past President (Foundation Director): Lorraine Wilson Director – Service Projects: Leo Cummins
President elect (Membership Director): Rose Howard Director – Club Administration: Noel Howard
Vice President (Public Relations Director): Willis Duncan Director – Events (Fundraising): Peter Schroder
Secretary/Public Officer: Bob Penny Treasurer: Glenn Howell

PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE CLUB

THIS WEEK’S FOUNDATION THOUGHT :
Giving to the Foundation. ―Some think that there is competition in Rotary between supporting local projects and
giving to The Rotary Foundation. In fact, the more we emphasize what Rotary does for people through The Rotary
Foundation, the more it increases our overall spirit of giving. When a club emphasizes giving to The Rotary
Foundation, most often the club will discover increases in giving to local scholarship foundations, contributions to
local community service, and greater participation in local hands-on projects because a club that gets into the habit
of giving will give more to all causes. — Rotarian Ronn Kerr .

THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAMILTON MEETS EVERY MONDAY NIGHT [EXCEPT FOR PUBLIC HOLIDAYS] AT
THE COMFORT INN GRANGEBURN, BALLARAT ROAD, AT 6.00pm FOR 6.15pm.

TO ADVISE OF GUESTS OR RECORD AN APOLOGY FOR NON-ATTENDANCE PLEASE TELEPHONE 5572.5755 OR FAX 5571.2295
or e-mail to: grangeburn@ozemail.com.au : BEFORE 12 NOON ON DAY OF MEETING.

*Frewin Lord 1937-38,
Chartered President

*Andrew Walls 1938-39
*John Kneebone, 1939-40
*Sam Fitzpatrick

CBE PHF 1940-41
*Ern Logan 1941-42
*Jim Young 1942-43
*Geo Swan 1943-44
*Bob Dean 1943-44
*Dave McGrath 1944-45
*Les Smith 1945-46
*Bill Cornish 1946-47
*Rupe Wade 1947-48
*Bill Rashleigh 1948-49
*Ray Williamson 1949-50
*Peter Riggall 1950-51
*Hal Theobald 1951-52
*Ern Bond PHF 1952-53
*Ian Leith 1953-54
*Bob McConaghy 1954-55

*Ray King 1955-56
*Jack Henry 1956-57
*Alec Johnson 1957-58
*Chas Alexander 1958-59
*Roy Crawley 1959-60
*Les Brumley PHF 1960-61
*Fred Worth 1961-62
*Len Huf 1962-63
*David Maloney 1963-64
*Ron Wines 1964-65
*Eric Sobey PHF 1965-66
Tom Glasson 1966-67
John Brumley 1966-67
Richard Walter 1967-68
*Reg White 1968-69
Pat Haigh 1969-70
Hal Orton 1970-71
*Alan Diprose 1971-72
Darrell Noble 1972-73
*Ron Page 1973-74
*Graham Stork 1974-75

Colin Baxter PHF 1975-76
Kevin Porter PHF 1976-77
*David Clayton PHF 1977-78
Chris Devlin 1978-79
Mike Blockey 1979-80
Clem Cook PHF 1980-81
*Lawrence Lyons 1981-82
Peter Milburn PHF 1982-83
Murray Menzel PHF 1983-84
*Bill Blaby PHF 1984-85
James Gumley PHF 1985-86
Oswald Rentsch 1986-87
Menno Peltzer PHF 1987-88
Steve Burger 1988-89
Bob Shaw 1989-90
Roy Miller OBE 1990-91
Ian Black PHF 1991-92
Wal Brinkmann PHF 1992-93
Ken Brand PHF 1993-94
Keith Willis 1994-95

*Bill Blaby PHF 1995-96
Leo Cummins PHF 1996-97
Geoff Elkins 1997-98
Janet Ross 1998-99
Kevin Safe PHF 1999-2000
*Bob Brown 2000-2001
Scott Woollard 2001-2002
Ken Brand PHF 2001-2002
Paul Bakker 2002-2003
Tony Wark 2003-2004
Wilma Best PHF 2004-05
Bob Penny PHF 2005-06
Peter Dignan 2006-07
Peter Wilson 2007-08
Glenn Howell PHF 2008-2009
Peter Schroder 2009-2010
Willis Duncan 2010-2011
Michael Davies PHF 2011-12
Lorraine Wilson 2012-13
* = deceased

The 4 Way Test

Of the things we think, say or do

1. Is it the TRUTH?

2 Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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